U.S. Department of Justice

National Security Division

Washington, D.C. 20530

NSD FOI/PA #17-186

Ms. Eleni Kyriakides

EPIC , JUL 19 2017
1718 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20009

Dear Ms. Kyriakides:

This is in response to your May 15, 2017, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request
for “all reports submitted pursuant to the November 6, 2015 FISC Memorandum Opinion and
Order concerning FBI receipt and review of Section 702 acquired information."

We have conducted a search of the Office of Intelligence and located one record
responsive to your request. We have reviewed this record and have determined to release it in
part. We are withholding the portions of the record pursuant to one or more of the following
FOIA exemptions set forth in 5 U.S.C. 552(b):

(1) which permits the withholding of information properly classified pursuant to
Executive Order No. 13526;

(3) which perrnifs the withholding of information specifically exempted from disclosure
by statute (the applicable statute is 50 U.S.C. §403-1(i)(1) of the National Security Act of 1947);

(6) which permits the withholding of personnel and medical files and similar files the
disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy; and,

(7) which permits the withholding of records or information compiled for law
enforcement purposes, but only to the extent that the production of such law enforcement records
or information ...

(C) could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal
privacy.

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement
information and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA. See 5 U.S.C.
§552(c). This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements of the
FOIA. This is standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be taken as
an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist.



You may contact the Office of Government Services (OGIS) at the National Archives
and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The
contact information for OGIS is: Office of Government Services, National Archives and Records
Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001, or at
ogis(@nara.gov, or 202-741-5770, or toll free at 1-877-684-6448, or facsimile at 202-741-5769.
Or you may contact our Public Liaison at 202-233-0756.

If you are not satisfied with this response, you may administratively appeal by writing to
the Director, Office of Information Policy, U.S. Department of Justice, 1425 New York Avenue,
N.W., Suite 11050, Washington, D.C. 20530, or you may submit an appeal through OIP’s FOIA
portal by creating an account at: https:/foiaonline.regulations.gov/foia/action/public/home.
Your appeal must be postmarked or transmitted electronically within 90 days of the date of my
response to your request. If you submit an appeal by mail, both the letter and envelope should
be clearly marked, “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Sincerely e~

F\M"\ \ AAV A
Kevin Tiernan, Chief

Records Management and FOIA Staff



